OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

1100 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100¢

MAR 0 4 2009

COMPTROLLER

MEMORANDUM FOR ASSISTANT SECRETARIES OF THE MILITARY
DEPARTMENTS (FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT)
DIRECTORS OF DEFENSE AGENCIES

SUBJECT: Policy Change for Current Environmental Liabilities Reporting

The requirement in the DoD Financial Management Regulation (FMR) to
calculate and disclose the current and noncurrent amounts of reported environmental
liabilities in the notes to the financial statements is rescinded immediately.

The next update to the FMR will reflect this policy change. My staff point of

contact for this matter is Mr. Stewart Petchenick, who may be contacted at

(703) 602-0369 or by e-mail at stewart.petchenick@osd.mil.

David P. Smith
Acting Deputy Chief Financial Officer



